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Office Phone: 703/573-0295 Pastor’s Direct Line: 703/573-6008 

Sunday services are held at 8:00 and 11:00 a.m. 
Worship in Mandarin is held at 9:30 a.m. 

Sunday School and adult classes are held at 9:30 a.m. 

Pastor — The Rev. Mark Shaltanis 
Assistant/Chinese Pastor — The Rev. Xinhong (Chris) Yang 

Pastoral Assistant — The Rev. Wayne Lehrer 
Director of Music — Laurel Benson Brown 

Preschool Director — LuAnn Carrig 
Director of Youth — Stacy Blake 

Director of Education and Family Life — Melissa Hecht 
Secretary — Susan Irwin 

Business Manager — Bill Gratz 
Newsletter Editors — Marcia Baumgartner, 

Linda Orvedahl, Theresa Shaltanis, Kim Williams 

Church is located at the intersection of 

Route 7 (Leesburg Pike) and Idylwood Road. 
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Pastor’s 
Corner 

Thoughts at Epiphany 
We are in the Epiphany season right now—a season that 

calls the church to focus on its proclamation. As Christ ap-
peared (epiphaino in the Greek) in human flesh to our world, 
so also the church seeks to make the message of Christ known 
in our time. Like Christ’s humble beginnings—in the womb, 
in the manger, in a small town—so also the church’s procla-
mation seems ever so humble. We write words on a page, we 
give a message from the pulpit or in a classroom, we extend 
caring in our actions and offer words of reminder and applica-
tion in our conversations. Through it all Christ is appearing 
again to offer hope, direction, and salvation. The seemingly 
humble is powerful indeed! 

This year the church reads the story of Jesus primarily 
from the Gospel of Mark. Mark is usually short and to the 
point—perfect for our sound-bite and quick-links age. Just 
because the Gospel is short, however, doesn’t mean there is 
a lack of content. Our sermons will seek to unpack the 
many Old Testament references, story-placement messag-
es, and cross-sighted allusions that are found in this amaz-
ing work. And there is always a need to apply these Words 
to today’s challenges. So please, plan to join us on Sundays 
for worship and the hearing of God’s Word. 

One of our greatest resources for proclaiming the light 
of Christ to the world is our hymnody. Lutherans have a 
rich history of writing, collecting, and singing hymns. In 
our Wednesday afternoon Bible Class right now, we are 

Continued on page 4 
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Continued from page 3 

using hymns as the basis of our study. It is fascinating to 
learn some of the history of the composers and to hear how 
the music can be presented in different ways. But the great-
est benefit from the hymns, of course, comes from the way 
they present Christ to us. It is very rewarding to note the 
biblical themes, original thoughts, references to nature, 
prayers, poetry, and so forth that make up a good hymn. 

When the Epiphany season ends—this year on February 
21—the church will move into Lent. Lent calls us to proclaim 
Christ in an even more cross-focused way. Mark, like the other 
Gospels, devotes a large percentage of its writing to the days 
leading up to the crucifixion. We will certainly examine this 
content closely. But another focus of ours during Lent this year 
will be the penitential Psalms. Pastor Lehrer has outlined a 
midweek series for us titled “Sin and Repentance in the Lenten 
Psalms.” Certainly the cross calls us to examine ourselves and 
our need for a Savior. The Psalms show us how to do this in a 
very personal and effective way. 

The church has its seasons, and they benefit us greatly. 
But there are other seasons in our lives as well. We’re affect-
ed, all of us, in different ways, by the seasons of nature. 
And we also have different “seasons” such as the school 
year, our job schedule, health, and personal circumstances. 
Perhaps this is a very enjoyable season for you right now. 
Or perhaps not. (I’m not a big fan of the cold myself, but 
spending this season with the kids is a true joy.) Regardless, 
God is there with you to offer His care. God leads us 
through the changes of life to the heavenly home that 
awaits. And along the way He encourages, teaches, blesses, 
and sustains us. Most especially He gives us faith. 

May God keep you in good faith, this season and beyond. 

—Pastor Mark Shaltanis 
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Ash Wednesday 

February 22 

Service at 7:30 p.m. 

Wednesday Evening Lenten  
Services 

February 29 

March 7 

March 14 

March 21 

March 28 

Soup and Sandwich at 6:30 p.m. 

Service at 7:30 p.m. 

Holy Week 

April 1 

Palm Sunday 

April 5 

Maundy Thursday 

April 6 

Good Friday 

April 7 

Easter Vigil 

April 8 

Easter Sunday 
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A mission movement to encourage  
and celebrate sharing our faith 

Winter 2011 Update 
 The North Wisconsin District held a free medical clinic. The 

volunteer team included local area doctors and nurses. The 
guests received medical, dental, optical, or hearing screenings. 
Some received free haircuts, clothes, shoes, and food. 

 The medical ministry to earthquake-affected people of Chile 
continues through the Community Health Deaconess Project.  

 An Ohio congregation is building a school in Haiti. They also are 
sending medical teams twice a year as Haiti continues to rebuild 
following the 2010 earthquake. 

A campaign to gather financial support for Ablaze!  
mission projects and LCMS World Mission 

Winter 2011 Update 
 Plans are beginning to take shape for a modern interactive 

museum in Wittenberg that would share the Gospel through 
the life and teaching of Martin Luther. The museum antici-
pates 200,000 visitors a year. 

 An Indiana congregation is using its tithes to support mission-
aries in Russia. The congregation also supports local mission 
projects such as a pregnancy care center, Hispanic outreach, 
and community social outreach. 

 The Indiana District is establishing an immigrant church in 
Dublin, Ireland, for Latvian Lutherans. Because of economic 
hardships, many Latvians have been forced to move to other 
countries. 

 A church in Tilden, Nebraska, is using funds to provide schol-
arships for students who attend the church’s preschool. 

 The South Wisconsin District is using a portion of its funds to 
support African immigrant outreach ministry in the greater 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin, area. 

 Four thousand BibleSticks (MP3 players containing an audio ver-
sion of the New Testament) were distributed to youth in 2010. 

 A new seminary project in Accra, Ghana, will train the grow-
ing number of pastors of the Evangelical Lutheran Church of 
Ghana. 



St. Paul’s Epistle 

7 

Board of Elders 

Norm Armstrong, Jr.  
Sean Harrell  

Arndt Laemmerzahl  
Dave O’Neill  
Walter Smith  

Yi Tang  
Trudy Walker  
Cliff Warfield  

MaryAnn Wollerton  

Board of Education 

Jerrold Goldblatt  
Sara Starck  

Shawanna Yashar  
Jennifer Zambone 

Board of Evangelism 

Mark Behrens  
Stacy Blake  

Karen Mahach  

Board of Fellowship 

Stephanie Aspinwall  
Lee Miller  

Alane O’Neill  
Theresa Shaltanis  

Board of Finance 

Sophia Amusah 
Michael Harkins  

Gordon Thompson  

Board of Property  
Management 

Al Attermeyer  
Eric Brinkman 

Brian Fick  
Bob Juenger 
Jerald Meyer  

Norm Williams 

Board of Stewardship 

Chris Frenze  
Wayne Lehrer 

Board of Youth 

Jennifer Jahn 
Amanda Schneider  

Chinese Deacons 

Yongming Du  
Huazhong Lu  
Dong Wang 
Jing Zheng 

Preschool Committee 

Stephanie Aspinwall 
Pat Frank 

Ruth Franke 
Jack Glass 

Gladys Hane 
Carol Juenger 
April Rollins 

Dorothy Stringer 

Officers and Board Members, 2012 
President: Norman Armstrong 
Vice President: Lynn Jacquez  

Recording Secretary: Steve Berg  
Treasurer: Jim Easterly 
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St. Paul’s Youth Valentine 
Babysitting Night will be on 
Saturday, February 11, from 
5:30 to 8:30 p.m. Children 
ages 2–10 are welcome. We 
will have a kid-friendly din-
ner along with games, crafts, 

and movies! RSVP to Stacy Blake, Youth Director, at 
Lutheranchick@aol.com or contact the church office at 
703/573-0295 by Monday, February 6. A reminder: 
We do enjoy your children, but we would appreci-
ate a donation at the end of the evening.  

St. Paul’s Youth is holding a Valentine’s Day 
flower sale before and after each service on Sunday, 
February 12. The youth will sell carnations for you 
to give that special someone. Donations will be ac-
cepted. Plan to get yours early because supplies will 
be limited. 

Beloved, let us love one another,  
for love is from God, and whoever loves has been 

born of God and knows God.  
(1 John 4:7, ESV) 

Love is patient and kind; love does not envy or 
boast; it is not arrogant or rude. It does not insist on 

its own way; it is not irritable or resentful; it does 
not rejoice at wrongdoing, but rejoices with the 
truth. Love bears all things, believes all things, 

hopes all things, endures all things.  
(1 Corinthians 13:4–7, ESV) 
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Love in the Bible 
Did you know that there are four main Greek words for 

love? Three of them, agape, phileo, and storge, are found in 
the Bible. 

Agape is the highest form of love. It refers to the love of 
God and is one kind of love we are to have for others. In 
addition to a feeling, it is an action, a deliberate choice, and 
a commitment. This type of love isn’t always easy, and 
there is often a cost or sacrifice associated. It is selfless love 
and doesn’t require anything back.  

A parent staying up all night caring for a sick child might 
be an example of agape. Another very difficult example of 
agape that we are commanded to do is to love our enemies.  

Jesus models agape for humanity with his uncondition-
al forgiveness and, most importantly, his sacrifice for us on 
the cross. 

Phileo is a second Greek word for love. It means liking 
someone, having affection for them, and being a true 
friend. 

Storge, found in different variations in the Bible, is a 
third word that means the kind of love and affection found 
in good relationships between family members: parents 
and children, husbands and wives, and siblings.  

All three exemplify a higher form of love with giving, 
caring, and selflessness as common elements. These types 
of love differ from the fourth Greek word for love, eros, 
which often can be a self-focused or self-seeking form of 
love. It is not used in the Bible. 
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♥   February   ♥ 
  2 Gail Burton 
 June Frazier 
  3 Maria Muller 
  4 Zachary Pfeil 
 Elise Yashar 
  6 Eric Wang 
  7 Mauro Erbert 
  9 Kristen Armstrong 
11  Gayl Hann 
12 Mark Hann 
15 Chris Freedlander 
 Jessica Shrewsbury 
 Mona Smith 
 Xiang Wang 
16 Lorraine Lee 
17 David Yang 
18 Nathan Cvrk 
 Merle Weitz 
21 Betty Mills 
23 Ruth Franke 

24 Michael Behrens 
 Justin Wang 
25 Lara Schwoebel 
26 Rachel Hecht 
 Jim Hickey 
28 Holly Hecht 

♣   March   ♣ 

  2 Alex Jacquez 
 Sara Rollins 
  3 Fred Frank 
  5 Jacob Shrewsbury 
  6 Bev Wellington 
  7 Jill Hecht 
10 Jennifer Jahn 
 Nancy Smoot 
11 Tamara Brown 
12 Arlo Janssen 
 Jenn Spurgat 
13 Arndt Laemmerzahl 
15 Trudy Booth 
16 Jack Dagley 
17 Lisa Brinkmann 
 Jason Kruse 
 Matthew Provance 
20 Tom Feng 
 Ross Jewell 
23 Yi Tang 
24 Jack Glass 
25 Hannah Hecht 
26 Donna Ainsfield 
 Karin Frenze 
 Brandon Huling 
28 Wayne Lehrer 
29 Yayun Zhang 
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Leisure Group Activities 
February 9—Join us at 11:00 a.m. in Room 9 of the 

Education Building for midday fun and games. Bring a 
bag lunch.  

March 8—Join us at 11:00 a.m. for a short meeting 
followed by lunch at Ireland’s Four Provinces restaurant 
in Falls Church. Call Trudy Walker at 703/448-1715 by 
March 6 if you plan to come.  

Quilting and Craft 
Workday 

Quilting and Craft Workday will 
be held on Saturday, February 25, 
from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. in 
Room 9 of the Education Building. 

You can help cut, sew, iron, or pin in the making of 
quilted lap blankets that will be given to nursing 
home residents. We can always use donated fabric 
pieces, spools of thread, and crib or full-size quilt  
batting.  

Quilting’s not your thing? We need ideas for 
projects that we can do throughout the year for the 
craft sale at the end of the year. We may also begin 
work on some new projects. Drop in for any 
amount of time. Join us! 
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Preschool 
News 

February–March 2012 

I must admit that I am not a very big fan of winter. 
Don’t get me wrong—I’ll take a snow day if given to me 
(any kind of day off is a good day, right?). But overall I 
prefer warm weather. I guess I really don’t have any-
thing to complain about, since this winter has not been 
too harsh so far, but many days I feel like a sloth. The 
bottom line is that I struggle to stay motivated in the 
winter months and crave the warmth of the sun.  

One of the resource books I enjoy referring to is Family 
Faith Walks by Kelly J. Haack. The other day I pulled it off of 
the shelf and found a chapter titled “Winter Fun.” I thought 
just maybe I could find something to motivate me and help 
me to enjoy the dark, short days of winter. As I perused the 
contents, I was drawn to a verse that was featured in a 
chapter. The referenced reading was Ecclesiastes 3: 1–8. The 
part of the scripture that was highlighted was “[There is ] … 
a time to laugh” (Ecclesiastes 3:4b). To make a long story 
short, the focus of the chapter was about creating family fun 
and laughter in the winter months. As I thought about it, I 
agreed that laughter is a wonderful gift that God has given 
us. I enjoy a good belly-laugh, and I assure you that nothing 
is more energizing than hearing the laughter of the children 
in the Preschool. The louder the laughter the more the chil-
dren are learning! So maybe winter days aren’t so bad. 

As I write to you, we are preparing for our annual 
registration process and Open House. We are fortunate 
that we have earned a great reputation in our communi-
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ty, and many families have called or emailed for infor-
mation. Please pray for the Preschool staff as we seek to 
do God’s will in all things and as God directs families to 
our Preschool. The Preschool always welcomes your re-
ferrals, and we thank you in advance for them. 

The Preschool children are very busy as we move to 
the last four months of our school year. In February, the 
children are learning about love and Valentine’s Day, 
dental health, our presidents, Mardi Gras, and much 
more. In March, they will explore wind and weather and 
Easter. In music each week, the children are busy learn-
ing songs to perform at Spring Sing on April 15. Mark 
your calendars now to attend this great time of worship. 

On second thought, maybe winters not too bad. So I’ll 
close with a quote from Hannah Cheatem (age eight): “If 
you’re feeling blue, try painting yourself a different color.”  

God’s Instrument, 
LuAnn Carrig 
Director 

April-May Newsletter Deadline: 
March 20 

Send submissions to 
m.baumgartner@cox.net, 

stringer.orvedahl@verizon.net 
and 

kimberwilliams@aim.com 
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Remember in 
Your Prayers 

 

Michael and Tara Harkins, rejoicing the 
birth of Adam Lee Harkins 

Family and friends of Henry Donselman, 
who died January 29 

Family and friends of Louis Armstrong, 
who died January 27 

Dee Sitnik 

Richard Irwin 

Dot Woodsbury 

Cathy Bermann 

Mona Smith 

Trudy Booth 

Carolyn Cowherd 

Maureen Forcier 

Gladys Hane 

Marta Muller 

Jim Hickey 

Paul Noring 

Peter Frenze 

Hal Skean 

Jack Hartman 

Dave and Millie Sullivan 
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Vacation Bible 
School: Getting 

Ready to Fly 

Save the date! Vacation  
Bible School will be held 

July 16–20, 2012, 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. The theme 
this year is “Sky! Everything is Possible with God!” 
All children from age three to rising fifth graders are 
welcome. Stay tuned for more information about 
registration and volunteering opportunities. 

Funny Pages 
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